Rancho Santiago Community College District                                                                                          DISTRICT  COUNCIL

[image: image1]MINUTES

July 21, 2008
1. Participatory Governance Items

Ms. Reiter asked for clarification regarding some committees listed in the SAC Participatory Governance Manual. She will follow up with Dr. Martinez regarding her questions. 

2. Review of board docket


Dr. Hernandez spoke about items listed on the board docket and spoke about why there was no recommendation on the docket regarding a bond measure for the district for November, 2008.  Dr. Hernandez mentioned the two items on the docket for approval to create facilities improvement district for each of the college areas emphasizing approval of those resolutions does not mean there will be a bond measure. Approval of these resolutions will allow the district to run a bond measure for one college area if it so desires. Dr. Hernandez indicated he had spoken with the leaders of the academic senates, Ray Hicks and Morrie Barembaum, and FARSCDD leadership regarding the fact that there was no recommendation for a bond, and he discussed his reasons for not making a recommendation. 

The three major areas affecting Dr. Hernandez’ decision were 1) what would be expected of him during the campaign process; 2) drawbacks of seeking bond funds for one college over the other; and 3) timeline (with many college staff working on accreditation). He also felt, after discussing the options with various district employees/groups, that placing a bond measure on the ballot for one college area would split the district. Some people he spoke with indicated there would be some that may not be supportive of a bond for the other college. 


Dr. Hernandez indicated the board of trustees may place a bond measure on the agenda if they wish with an addendum, or they may call a special board meeting to do so before August 8, the deadline for election materials. 


The district continues to spend Measure E dollars with four years of projects still to complete. Although Dr. Hernandez does not feel this is the right time for a bond measure, he indicated the district may be interested in doing so in either of the next two elections (2010 or 2012). 

Mr. Barembaum reminded committee members that neither college needed a negative comment related to the district being split over a bond measure. He asked if once the facilities districts were established, if the district could still put a district-wide bond on the ballot. Dr. Hernandez indicated it could. Dr. Hernandez indicated the district would also be permitted to place three different bonds on the ballot – one for each college and one district-wide.

Mr. Hicks arrived at this time. Dr. Hernandez reviewed the discussion regarding a bond and the facilities districts for Mr. Hicks. 

3. Reports


Academic Senate/SCC: Mr. Barembaum indicated he is looking forward to working with District Council members to help meet challenges during his tenure as SCC president. He reported the SCC senate has not met, although a joint retreat (SCC/SAC) is planned for August 20. The State Academic Senate president is scheduled to speak at the retreat which will be held at SCC.


Academic Senate/SAC: Mr. Hicks indicated those invited to the retreat are the senators (of the Academic Senates).  Although this event historically included many other invitations, the senates are cutting costs. Mr. Hicks spent much of last week speaking to faculty about the bond. Mr. Hicks agrees with Dr. Hernandez, especially in light of the economy, that although there is support for a bond measure, it is not the right time. 

Mr. Hicks indicated the senate continues to work on the upcoming accreditation. He indicated the chair of the visiting accreditation team is Dr. Jim Nemsik.


Mr. Vázquez stated that SCC has been informed of the chair of its accreditation team, but he did not recall the name. 


Mr. Hicks asked about the the fire alarm installation company being removed from the job. Dr. Hernandez explained the requirement of the district to take the low bid when seeking vendors. Although this company had performed satisfactory work for the district prior to this contract, the experience with the fire alarm job was unacceptable. 
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Classified: Ms. Reiter had no report.


BAPRC: Dr. Hernandez discussed the current status of the district budget. He indicated the ending balance will most likely be lower than anticipated. The board-approved tentative budget indicates an ending balance near $19 million. The latest figures available to us indicated that ending balance may be closer to $16 million or lower.  There was a report that the state may balance its budget with $8.2 million in additional taxes. Dr. Hernandez indicated that even with the $8.2 million in taxes, it still wouldn’t provide much to RSCCD – maybe $250,000 to $500,000 for growth. Dr. Hernandez and his cabinet will work toward a two-year plan for a balanced budget district-wide with a commitment to full-time employees.  He asked for input from college constituencies. 

Dr. Martinez reported that SAC was not successful in receiving Title 5 grant money this year. 


HRC: No report.

4. Other

There was no other business.
�ADVANCE \d 3�Members:	Morrie Barembaum		Present


		John Didion			Present


		Peter Hardash			Present


		Eddie Hernandez, Jr.		Present


		Ray Hicks			Present


		Erlinda Martinez		Present


		Marti Reiter			Present


		Juan Vazquez			Present


		Laurie Weidner		Present


		SCC ASG			Absent


		SAC ASB			Absent	











